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March 14, 2016
Board Members:

BUTLER COUNTY: Gregory A. Janak; FILLMORE COUNTY: Susan Johnson; GAGE COUNTY: Dennis Byars, Chair; JEFFERSON COUNTY: Brad Grummert; JOHNSON COUNTY: Les Agena; LANCASTER COUNTY: Todd Wiltgen, Secretary; NEMAHA COUNTY: Marvin Bohling; OTOE COUNTY: Steven R. Lade; PAWNEE COUNTY: Jan Lang; POLK COUNTY: LeRoy Gerrard; RICHARDSON COUNTY: Jim Davidson; SALINE COUNTY: Janet J. Henning; SAUNDERS COUNTY: Doris Karloff, Treasurer; SEWARD COUNTY: Roger Glawatz; THAYER COUNTY: Dean Kreuger, Vice-Chair; YORK COUNTY: Bill Bamesberger
Notice of the meeting was given in advance by being published in the legal newspaper.  All proceedings hereinafter shown were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public and open meeting laws were posted.

Pledge of Allegiance
The Governing Board stood and said the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Call to Order
The Governing Board Chair called the Region V Human Services Governing Board to order at approximately 9:30 a.m. in the Region V Systems Conference Room.

ROLL CALL:

Present:
Les Agena, Bill Bamesberger, Marvin Bohling, Jim Davidson, Roger Glawatz, Gregory Janak, Susan Johnson, Doris Karloff, Dean Kreuger, Steven Lade, Jan Lang, Todd Wiltgen
Absent:
Dennis Byars, LeRoy Gerrard, Brad Grummert, Janet Henning
Agenda
Les Agena moved to approve the agenda.  Gregory Janak seconded the motion.  
ROLL CALL:

Voting Yes:
Les Agena, Bill Bamesberger, Marvin Bohling, Jim Davidson, Roger Glawatz, Gregory Janak, Susan Johnson, Doris Karloff, Dean Kreuger, Steven Lade, Jan Lang, Todd Wiltgen
Voting No:
None

Abstaining:
None

Absent:
Dennis Byars, LeRoy Gerrard, Brad Grummert, Janet Henning 
Motion carried.

Orientation Presentation
Dave Merrill presented the Board with his portion of the General Orientation that is presented to new staff working for Region V Services.  Day One of his portion of the training covers the structure, funding and Personnel Policies for Region V Services.  Day Two of his portion of the training covers communication and the Mission/Vision of Region V Services.  He spends an hour each training going over these topics with new employees.  For this meeting it is much condensed.
.  
Minutes
Jim Davidson moved to approve the agenda.  Doris Karloff seconded the motion.  
ROLL CALL:

Voting Yes:
Les Agena, Bill Bamesberger, Marvin Bohling, Jim Davidson, Roger Glawatz, Susan Johnson, Doris Karloff, Dean Kreuger, Steven Lade, Jan Lang

Voting No:
None

Abstaining:
Gregory Janak, Todd Wiltgen

Absent:
Dennis Byars, LeRoy Gerrard, Brad Grummert, Janet Henning 
Motion carried.
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Financial Report
Kevin Jeppson gave the financial report.  Bill Bamesberger moved approval of the financial report.  Todd Wiltgen seconded the motion.  
ROLL CALL:

Voting Yes:
Les Agena, Bill Bamesberger, Marvin Bohling, Jim Davidson, Roger Glawatz, Gregory Janak, Susan Johnson, Doris Karloff, Dean Kreuger, Steven Lade, Jan Lang, Todd Wiltgen

Voting No:
None

Abstaining:
None

Absent:
Dennis Byars, LeRoy Gerrard, Brad Grummert, Janet Henning 
Motion carried.

FMLA Policy Change
Todd Wiltgen moved approval of the FMLA Policy Change with the correction of an extra word approved.  Susan Johnson seconded the motion. 
ROLL CALL:

Voting Yes:
Les Agena, Bill Bamesberger, Marvin Bohling, Jim Davidson, Roger Glawatz, Gregory Janak, Susan Johnson, Doris Karloff, Dean Kreuger, Steven Lade, Jan Lang, Todd Wiltgen

Voting No:
None

Abstaining:
None

Absent:
Dennis Byars, LeRoy Gerrard, Brad Grummert, Janet Henning 
Motion carried.

Quality Assurance Report
Dave Merrill briefly went over the quarterly report to the State over Critical Incidents.  This report is put together by Todd Scholz, Director of Quality Assurance.  

Director’s Report

· Dave reported that the “dirt work” has begun on the new Central Office & Training Facility.  We anticipate that we will be on time and under budget for this project.
· Dave also reported that our Auburn Area Director, Bob Kinghorn, will be retiring at the end of March.  Bob has been with RVS for many years and will be missed.

· Our annual symposium is coming up on April 28 & 29 at the HiMark Country Club.

